
discussion . They are our
business, and nobody else's .

During the years
since World War Two, Canada
has been actively working to
bring down trade barriers
throughout the world . We
were a founder of the GATT .
We have been a leader in the
seven rounds of multilateral
negotiations held under its
auspices . Each new round
has brought some barriers
down . Each new round has
given us real and measurable
benefits .

Back in 1960, for
example, our exports to all
countries accounted for only
12 percent of our national
income . Last year, exports
brought us nearly three
dollars out of every ten we
earned .

And what has hap-
pened to our sovereignty
during these years? It has
flourished and matured . As
our economy has grown and
our prosperity increased, so
have the institutions that
give us our unique Canadian
identity : our health care
and educational systems, our
social insurance, our equal-
ization programs . We have
supported and fostered a
vibrant cultural community .
We have been able to build
institutions and programs
which reflect our own values
and attitudes .

7

As our trade
barriers have fallen, our
confidence has risen, in
ourselves and in our
country. We have evolved
and matured as a nation .

No one can say for
sure whether the initiative
we have taken with the
United States will
eventually bear fruit . It
is possible that we will
find the Americans' price
too high -- or they ours .
We should not kid ourselves
into believing that the
negotiations will be easy .
They won't . The Americans
are hard bargainers . They
are horsetraders, just like
we are .

But nothing is
ever certain in this world
-- except, perhaps, that you
never get anything unless
you go after it. In my
view, and that of the
Government, we owe it to the
Canadian people to go after
it . Certainly not as a
"leap of faith" . But with
our eyes wide open, and with
our homework done .

Thank you .


